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ABSTRACT

In order to elucidate the nature of the process of cystic
dilatation spontaneously occurring in proximal tubules of
7-day-chick embryonic kidneys, a stereological analysis was
performed. The kidney volume, the length density of proximal
tubules in the kidney, the ratio of luminar volume to tubular
wall volume, the mean tubular cell volume, and the cell number
per unit length of tubule were estimated. The results of a
preliminary study indicate that the development of proximal
tubular dilatations is caused predominatly by the proliferation
of cells around the periphery of the proximal tubules.

Key words: chick mesonephros, disector, orientator, proximal
tubule dilatation, stereology

INTRODUCTION

During the development of the chick embryonic kidney,
mesonephros, spontaneous cystic dilatations of proximal tubules
may appear (Friebova, 1972). Dilated tubules can be of varying
size, from having a diameter twice as large as that of normal
tubules up to giant cystic deformations. A passage through the
dilated nephrons is always retained so that dilated parts
communicate with the other segments of the nephron. The
frequency of cystically dilated proximal tubules (CDT)
increases during development from embryonic day, ED, 5, when
they begin to appear, up until EDs 8 — 11, when the maximum is
reached (Friebova, 1972). The incidence of CDT is obviously
associated with the period of functional activity of the
mesonephrons as well as with the sex of embryos and
environmental influences related to seasonal changes.
Experimentally, the CDT can be induced by a simultaneous
occlusion of the terminal portion of the nephron and of the
peritubular circulation by microclamping the collecting ducts
and peritubular vessels (Friebova, 1973). The development of
CDT is in this case rapid (45-65 min) and involves the whole
proximal tubule. CDT are transitional here, having disappeared
after reestablishing the peritubular blood flow.

The purpose of this study is to find out the structural












